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It was good to be 
able to show the new 
Minister for Regional 
Development—the 
Hon. Tara Moriarty, 
MLC round the 
Wilcannia Health 
and Wellbeing 
Centre construction. 

The Minister, who also holds 
the portfolios of Agriculture 
and Western NSW, was in the 
far west last week on a tour 
of the region. The project 
manager and his crew were 
there and we explained the 
benefi ts the facility will bring 
to the community together with 
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its holistic approach. 
It looks like we’re on 
track for the building 
to be completed in 
October this year. 
While in Wilcannia, 
Minister Moriarty also 
met with the CEO and 
Chair of the Wilcannia 
Local Aboriginal Land 
Council and the Chair 
of the Community 
Working Party as 
well as the General 
Manager of Central 
Darling Shire Council, 
Greg Hill. 

M I N I S T E R I A L  T O U R  c o n t .
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2 0 2 3  O U T B A C K  R U G B Y 
L E A G U E  S E A S O N

Maari Ma CEO 
Richard Weston 
and currently 
pregnant 
Aboriginal Health 
Practitioner 
Kyla White 
received their 
annual Flux Vax 
recently by RN 
Elizabeth Murray. 

Richard said,  “The infl uenza 
and COVID vaccines are 
safe for both mums and 
bubs when given during 
pregnancy”.

Richard also took the 
opportunity to remind staff, 
family and friends to keep up 
to date with recommended 
vaccinations with information 
from NSW Health that 
infl uenza notifi cations across 
the state increased last week 
by 15% and presentations 
to emergency departments 
for infl uenza-like illness 

remain high. NSW Chief Health 
Offi cer Dr Kerry Chant said the 
state can expect high levels 
of infl uenza activity over the 
coming weeks and months, 

which means it’s important 
for us all to do those things 
we all know about that keep 
us and our families safe - get 
vaccinated, wear masks where 

needed, maintain physical 
distance, avoid high-risk 
settings and practice good 
hygiene. Infl uenza is a serious 
disease in young children, and 
we know that both COVID-19 
and infl uenza viruses can 
have serious consequences 
for older adults, people 
who have chronic health 
conditions and those who are 
immunocompromised. 

The Broken Hill PHCS has 
had a steady take up of fl u 
shots with 450 administered 
as of a few days ago but the 
rate of vaccinations could still 
be higher. Manager General 
Practice, Daniel Jackman, said 
COVID 19 boosters remain 
available with the latest vaccine 
strains used. Clients can have 
both the fl u and COVID shot at 
the same time: ithis is a safe 
and effective way to protect 
yourself. We are conducting 
specifi c vaccine clinics on 
Thursdays but vaccines 
are available at any GP 
appointment as well. 
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